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Family-to-Family Success Story
By Ray Atwater
W

hat a difference a year makes!  In spring, 2004 we failed to enlist enough participants to hold a single Family-to-Family course. A year later, two simultaneous classes are underway, one in Chapel Hill serving Orange and Chatham counties, and another in northern Orange, also serving Person County!
The success story is a result of concerted effort by NAMI Orange members. While this effort was  directed toward the Family-to- Family course, promoting F2F also effectively promotes NAMI as an organization.  

 The most important elements were the quantity and quality of volunteers.  Volunteers knew the impact this educational course, designed for family members of persons with mental illness, can make in participants’ lives.    At the risk of missing someone who contributed, I want to recognize those I remember who were involved in the campaign to “get the word out”: Cheryle Atwater, Rebecca Bailey, Flo Benson, Susan Benda-Perry, Linda Burkhart, Susana Burns, Nancy Clayton, Gove Elder, Wadleigh Harrison, Tim & Dottie Henninger, Bill & Sandy Moyer, Charles Owens, Barbara Nettles-Carlson, Jim & Jane Pleasants, Susan Spalt, Fred & Linda Tapp, Julia Trimmer.  Special thanks to Phyllis Kennedy, NAMI NC’s Director for Family-to-Family, who  participated in planning, and monitored our progress, offering advice and resources. 
At the first planning meeting in February, 2005, we brainstormed ways to revitalize our Family-to-Family program. Four hours of discussion produced many ideas to promote outreach.   At a subsequent meeting we selected four goals from a list of 25 ideas, prioritized the tasks and set immediate and measurable goals. 

The results bore out the importance of diverse types of contact.  Class members have come from  physician referrals, newspaper announcements, hospital intake counselors handing out brochures, employer health care groups, website announcements, presentations at John Umstead Hospital & UNC Hospital,  announcements in a church and to social workers at local hospitals, personal referrals, and other organizations such as our local Mental Health Association and OPC/LME. If we involve enough people they can each do it in an hour a month, but most become so involved they give more time than that! One goal called for four public speaking presentations made to four facilities, but our excited teachers made a total of seven.  The effort to promote through the local newspapers resulted in feature articles in the Chapel Hill Newspaper and News of Orange.
One goal with a great deal of opportunity yet remaining is to speak to churches and civic groups.  Many look to their faith community for support in times of crisis.  Can we arrange a speaking opportunity or at least post flyers to reach family members of those struggling with mental illness?  We know the need is there.  We cannot neglect the other areas of contact we have been successful with, however the connection with counseling and care that the local church presents is too obvious to ignore!

To those who participated in the Outreach effort I again say “Thank you”.  And I issue a special invitation and challenge.  Do you remember when you or your family was in crisis and someone told you about NAMI and Family-to-Family? You do not have to pay them back; instead, try “paying it forward”!
Ray Atwater is president of NAMI Orange He can be reached at 732-1512 or atwaterhome@earthlink.net
Mental Illness is Nothing to Hide: Join Us In An Exciting Community Education Project

By Susan Spalt

T

here is an exciting opportunity for NAMI members to help with an upcoming project being sponsored by local groups. 
 In a wonderful collaboration, NAMI (National Alliance for the Mentally Ill), Healthy Carolinians of Orange County, Club NOVA, The Mental Health Association of Orange County, OPC-Mental Health, Communities in Schools, Volunteers for Youth, UNC-CH and others are coming together to bring a national photographic exhibit to Orange County for two months in the fall of 2005.  

The exhibit, entitled "Nothing to Hide; Mental Illness in the Family" was created by the Family Diversity Project in Amherst, Massachusetts.  The show consists of 20 photographs of families with members who have experienced mental illness.   Text panels of thoughts and words from the family members about their experiences accompany each photo

The purpose of the exhibit and reason for bringing it to Orange County is to reduce stigma about mental illness.  NAMI members are all too familiar with the stigma of mental illness.  This show aims to not only reduce the stigma associated with mental illness, but to raise awareness about services and programs in our community that can help people who are suffering from these illnesses and the people who care about them.

Many people in North Carolina are concerned about the upcoming changes to the public mental health system as a result of health care reform. One goal of this project to help people in our community understand these changes and share information about the resources for people with mental illness and how they can still be accessed after the divestiture of services from OPC is completed. 

Planned venues for the Nothing to Hide exhibit include the ArtsCenter in Carrboro, UNC-CH Student Union and the Whitted Human Services Center in Hillsborough.  In addition to the exhibit itself, events to encourage positive conversation about mental illness will be held, including readings, a play, forums, and other events. 

We need funding and volunteers for this project.   If you would like to make a donation, please write a check to NAMI-Orange County, with “Nothing to Hide” on the memo line. Mail to NAMI Orange Co. PO Box 4201, Chapel Hill NC 27515.   

If you would like to donate your time to help organize this major community effort, please contact Susan Spalt, swspalt@mindspring.com, or 967-3054.  We need you to help us educate the community about the fact that mental illness is Nothing To Hide.



 
Mental Health Reform: Unfinished Business
By Lisa Hamill
M

ore than 150 citizens gathered at the Church of Reconciliation in Chapel Hill for the Legislative Breakfast, an annual event sponsored by the Mental Health Associations of Orange and Durham, NAMI Orange and NAMI Durham.

 Keynote speaker Michael Moseley addressed the theme: “Mental Health Reform: Unfinished Business”.  Moseley is Director of the Division of Mental Health, Developmental Disabilities and Substance Abuse Services (MH/DD/SAS) of the North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). A lively period of audience questions and comments to Moseley and legislative panelists followed the keynote speech. Legislators present were Representatives Joe Hackney, Verla Insko, Paul Luebke, and Paul Miller; and Senators Ellie Kinnaird and Bob Atwater. 

Moseley pointed out that North Carolina’s reform efforts are consistent with federal initiatives, “all of which emphasize the establishment of a services system that is person-centered, family-focused, community-based, outcome-oriented, and culturally competent”.

Citing the President’s New Freedom Commission as a major federal initiative, Moseley declared that the Commission’s goals for a “transformed mental health system” are consistent with the NC reform movement. The Commission’s goals include 1) Americans understand mental health is essential to overall health 2) Mental health care is consumer and family driven 3) Disparities in mental health services are eliminated 4) Excellent mental health care is delivered and research is accelerated 5) Early screening, assessment and referral to services are common practice 6) Technology is used to access mental health care and information
Moseley laid out key changes to the State’s MH/DD/SAS system required by the NC General Assembly’s reform legislation: House Bill 381,  “An Act to Phase-In the Implementation of Mental Health Reform”, which became law in 2001. Calling the effort “a mammoth overhaul of our mental health system”, he emphasized that the foundation for reform involves movement from an institutional to a community based public mental health system. This is a process, a “journey” that will be accomplished over time.
Among the problems leading to the need for reform, Moseley said, is that funding for the state institutions and for community based services has been “historically isolated”.  “The lack of financial accountability for institutional use on the part of the community programs has resulted in longer lengths of stay, slower development of community-based alternatives, and less than adequate care coordination.  Consequently, change has been mandated and must be implemented”.  

The reform legislation required the NC Department of Health and Human Services to develop a State Business Plan for MH/DD/SAS services with provisions for increased participation by consumers, their families, and communities in decision-making at the State and local level; to develop criteria for identifying “target populations” to ensure the most severely disabled and economically disadvantaged individuals are served; to develop plans for  downsizing State psychiatric hospitals and developmental disabilities centers as more appropriate services are developed in the community; to develop plans to reduce the number of area authorities; required area authorities to divest of services in order to convert from being a deliverer of services to a manager of services at the local level; thus, becoming a Local Management Entity (LME).
The reform legislation requires area authorities/LME’s to develop Local Business Plans that demonstrate input from key stakeholders in their catchment area; assess gaps in the service delivery system; develop strategies to address those gaps; describe how the LME will apply appropriate behavioral health tools, and how the LME will manage use of State-operated facilities for consumers in its catchment area. LMEs will be responsible for maintaining a community access system,  (Continued on page 4)   
(Legislative Breakfast, continued) and  maintaining  a community of qualified providers.  
These changes are taking place with uneven progress. 2004 was a transition year. Moseley acknowledged implementation is difficult during transition, but views reform as a means to provide better services.   
Responses to questions and concerns expressed to Moseley and the legislative panel included: 
· To remove stigma and encourage more legislators to support MH funding, you need to utilize NAMI, CFAC, and networks across the state—-link up resources for lobbying efforts. Come talk with legislators, especially chairs on appropriations committees, on a regular basis, not just in crisis situations.
· There was concern due to no promised transition funding for Club Nova at this time, and questions as to the status of the MH Trust Fund.  Bills that might provide funding for the MH Trust Fund include: Sen. Albertson’s Alcoholic Beverage Commission tax plus 2 other tax bills to fund the MH Trust Fund. Rep. Insko and Nesbitt have bills with MH Trust funding requests to fill funding/service gaps. NC Chamber of Commerce wants taxes cut, pressures legislators not to increase taxes. Citizens for Sound Economy of Orange County wants tax cuts. Gap between legislative mandate and results in community reveals a disconnect between policy and practice,  and challenge to provide MH funding.

· There’s a bill to formalize a clinic to provide MH services to Hispanic community and to learn to address their needs. 

· There is a movement to expand MH services in schools at local levels utilizing Child/Family teams. Concern was expressed that service definitions related to children’s services are inadequate. 
· Moseley is looking at block and infrastructure grants for youths transitioning to adult service needs. 

· Moratorium in group homes opening due to an excess capacity of children’s group homes and existing homes being under review. 

Lisa Hamill can be reached at 933-8941 or lisahamill@earthlink.net
Club Nova Awarded Grant
By Chris Yount
A private foundation established in 2001 by the will of Mrs. Irene Harrison Strowd of Chapel Hill, recently awarded Club Nova a grant of $10,000.  The award will support Club Nova's transition to nonprofit status as it responds to the new State Plan for mental health, divestiture, and the growing emphasis on community-based services for mental health consumers in North Carolina.
Mrs. Strowd endowed the Foundation in memory of her husband, Fletcher Eugene Strowd, by providing in perpetuity for the maintenance and care of the Community Rose Garden which he founded, and by funding projects and organizations to improve the quality of life for citizens of the greater Chapel Hill-Carrboro community.

With the support of members and staff, Chris Yount submitted a grant proposal for funding to facilitate the establishment of Club Nova as a private nonprofit committed to community-based services for mental health consumers in Orange County. The $10,000 award will provide staff and member training, hardware and software to facilitate community education about services for the mentally ill in Orange County.  We will purchase a laptop computer and DLP projector for presentations on the clubhouse model of psychosocial rehabilitation, our mission and services offered to our target population; and the goals of Club Nova as this fledgling nonprofit makes the transition from a government entity to a free-standing tax exempt organization.  We will enhance presentations at organizational meetings, expand in-house educational opportunities, and create two new web sites:    www.clubnova.org  andwww.clubnovacommunity.org
Chris, the staff, and members extend sincere thanks to Strowd Roses and the local community for support in promoting the message of the clubhouse model of psychosocial rehabilitation and the importance of community-based services for individuals with serious mental illness.
Chris Yount can be reached at cyount@opc-mhc.org
 Orange/Person/Chatham Consumer & Family Advisory Committee (CFAC) Needs You

By Dan Herr
N

orth Carolina’s Department of Health and Human Services vision for reform calls for each of the State’s area programs to transition to a Local Management Entity [LME] and establish a local Consumer and Family Advisory Committee [CFAC].   
CFACs are chartered to work synergistically with and advise their Area Program/LME on specific services and potential providers for consumers with mental health, developmental disability, and substance abuse related needs.  
In our local tri-county area, we have been doing just that.  The OPC CFAC has been up and running for two years. We are a lively, diverse group of consumers and family members. 

CFACs help to identify service gaps and create a network of safe and appropriate evidence based providers, which meet the needs of child, transitioning teen, and adult consumers and their families.  Additionally, CFACs across the state are beginning to collaborate and share best practices.  
Emerging CFAC roles for improving the quality of services in our area include advocacy for:

· Safe and appropriate Service Definitions for all consumers in need;

· Safe, appropriate, and balanced provider infrastructure;

· Leveraging State and federally funded programs that would augment the existing provider infrastructure and address critical service gaps.  For example, one gap in North Carolina is the lack of infrastructure to ensure continuity of care and facilitate the smooth transitioning of teens in need into adult programs, at age 18.  Medicaid resources are available to assist these transitioning youth, up to age 21.  Consequently, the OPC CFAC is advocating with North Carolina’s Department of Health and Human Services to apply for and secure this funding stream and to create an appropriate service definition to address this gap area;

· Transparent consumer and family access to relevant information, such as a useful roadmap for services, funding options, and key provider information, including: program scope, realistic waiting times to secure safe and appropriate services, performance outcomes and safety violations.

· Understanding the impact and increasing the visibility of provider lobbying efforts with our State legislators;

· More consumer and family participation in and impact on our reform process; 

As part of our commitment to continuous improvement process, the OPC CFAC recently submitted to North Carolina’s Division of Mental Health a summary report clarifying our specific concerns and recommendations regarding the proposed Service Definitions and Rates.  A copy of this report is available upon request.  
We continue to respond to new needs and challenges as the reform process moves forward. OPC CFAC is now developing recommendations with regard to Service Rates, Continuity of Care and Case Management, Service Models, Provider Requirements, Infrastructure Requirements, and Education.  Look for more about this in a future column. 
We need your help.  If you are a consumer or family member of someone with a mental illness, developmental disability and/or substance abuse issue and would like to voice concerns, be part of a supportive network, and work to improve provided services, please consider participating in your local OPC CFAC.  Meetings are held monthly, the 2nd Thursday evening. Meeting space is wheelchair accessible; transportation assistance may be available.  For information, please contact:
· Judy Batten, Interim OPC-CFAC Liaison
336-597-2521
· Dan Herr, OPC CFAC Chair


danherr@nc.rr.com
· Ellen Perry, OPC CFAC Vice-Chair

cfac@opc-mhc.org
Editor’s note: CFAC news will be a regular column in future issues of “News & Views”
“Brushes with Life” mounts new exhibit: Artists speak about work
Rebecca Bailey, in Durham Morning Herald 3/16/05

“There are times when all of us feel really alone,” said artist Rhonda Allen. “I want to encourage others rather than remain silent.” Allen connects to others through her pen-and-ink drawings, on display now in the gallery “Brushes with Life: Art, Artists and Mental Illness,” located on the third floor of the UNC Neuroscience Hospital.

The current display, the 8th since the program began in December 2000, opened on March 7 with a festive reception: guests interacted with artists and studied the 80 or so works on display while enjoying the harmonies of three guitarists. The musicians and the 45 artists represented in the gallery are either former inpatients at Neuroscience, current outpatients, or members of Carrboro’s Club Nova, a clubhouse for people living with mental illness. 
The gallery was first proposed by Wen Crenshaw, a Recreational Therapist on the inpatient unit at Neuroscience. “He recognized the talent of these folks,” explained Paula Mayence, RN, who currently co-chairs the program with Dr. Nancy Clayton. The original goals were to provide a permanent space for displaying artists’ creativity to the community, to promote the healing aspects of art, and to educate the public about mental illness. Crenshaw chaired the first gallery committee, which included staff from medicine and nursing as well as occupational therapy, social work, and public relations. The committee always includes one artist.  

Mayence emphasized the importance of healing and of education. “There is so much negativity” attached to mental illness, she explained. “Art is positive. The biggest impact of the program has been the boost in self esteem for the artists.” The program “focuses on the artist and the artwork, not the illness.” And by presenting art to the public, the program is able to combat the “stigma associated with mental illness, demonstrating that people with serious mental illnesses…can be productive and creative” (www.brusheswithlife.org)
Artists Rhonda Allen and Heather Nash agreed that creating art has a healing effect. The work is “calming—it helps me settle my thoughts. Drawing helps me pay attention to what’s going on around me,” commented Allen. Nash, who writes poetry  in addition to making cards and collages, spoke about both the pain of illness and the positive force of art: “being a survivor is traumatic, but eventually you’ll get to where you want to do something about it—not just be a survivor but a personality and an activist.”

Nancy Bryant, who uses her maiden name Rose to sign her paintings, expresses the process of pushing through pain to recovery in her acrylic portrait of an eagle, “Bold and Brave.” “When eagles molt, it’s painful—they have to pull their own feathers out. Those who get through the pain can soar higher,” Bryant explained, adding “no matter what’s going on, I always find a way to paint and draw.”

As part of its educational mission, “Brushes with Life” has maintained a traveling exhibit. After mounting an exhibit at RDU, on display from October 2002 to May 2003, the committee approached the North Carolina Museum of Art in Raleigh. “They were very enthusiastic about displaying the work,” said Dr. Clayton. In preparation for this larger installation, the gallery committee worked with the museum to bring studio classes to their artists; and many of the artists toured the museum and previewed their exhibition space. This body of work, displayed at the NC Museum from April to August 2004, is available to other art centers around the state. 
The next traveling exhibit is planned for the Carrboro public library from mid June through November 2005, in association with the Orange County Arts Commission. Funding comes from a shared grant “to increase sensitivity to diversity and disability.” 

 “Disability” is the last word that comes to mind in the “Brushes with Life” art gallery.(continued p. 7)

(Artists speak, cont’d)
Instead, talent, energy and inspiration radiate from the walls. Art work includes etchings, acrylics, oils, pen-and-ink, photography, poetry, and a clip from a documentary. Some of the art is for sale: at Monday’s opening, one guest became the proud new owner of “Lola,” a strikingly bold acrylic by Todd Emmert.  “I wanted to show the energy around my cat,” Emmert explained. “I like bright colors—blues and oranges…I designed the background to give [the portrait] movement.” Emmert does pet portraits,  working from client’s photos and creating imaginative backgrounds. 

Phillip Brubaker’s photograph “Roadside Sunflower” features his “trademark flower”: “the first picture I submitted to the gallery had a sunflower.” Brubaker calls it “the flower that represents mental health.”   In another room, a clip from Brubaker’s documentary plays. The subject is the National Hollerin’ Contest held in Spivey’s Corner NC each year on the third Saturday in June.  “I was looking for something interesting to photograph,” explained Brubaker. The book America Bizarro, with its chapter on North Carolina, inspired him to make the documentary on calling hogs. The public-access People’s Channel provided equipment and aired the film’s first version.  Brubaker first trained as a film student at the NC School of the Arts; after transferring to UNC-Greensboro he became interested in photography and eventually graduated in Media Studies.

Artists’ training ranges from college and community college study to occasional lessons “here and there.” “I thought I was just doodling,” said Allen of her drawings.  But Sue Spier, a local artist and teacher, recognized a gift. “No, this is art,” Spier responded. One of the Neuroscience Hospital’s goals is to bring in an art therapist on a regular basis, commented Mayence.  

Inspiration may come from ordinary objects or photographs, or from dreams. John Atkinson’s drawing “Becoming of Age”, done while in the hospital, is about transformation and comes from his study of unicorns. “But most of my work is from the imagination and from dreams,” he explained.     
Several artists emphasized the unpredictable aspect of art. “Usually it just comes—that’s the way art is,” said Heather Nash. “They all happened by accident,” said Rhonda Allen of the figures in her pen-and-ink “Name It.”  Even an accidental mis-title can add a dimension to art.  Emmert explained that his pen-and-ink self-portrait was mistakenly titled “Magic Carpet.” He wasn’t offended: “that’s what happens in life.”

“Brushes with Life” gallery exhibit changes every six months. The current show will run until September during the regular day and evening visiting hours at UNC Hospitals. For information, call the hospital operator at 966-4131; to contact the Neuroscience gallery, call 966-0011 or visit www.brusheswithlife.org. 

Robert Kwami Jackson said about one of his finely-cut etchings, “I never named it because it speaks for itself.”  And it does.                    


Rebecca Bailey can be reached at bailey6227@bellsouth.net
12th Annual STEP Symposium
The William and Ida Friday Center

Saturday, May 21, 2005

8:00am-1pm
We invite you to join us for an exploration of the many issues in treating early psychosis. 

Special guest Matcheri Keshavan, MD will present the medical management of the early phases of schizophrenia.  Dr. Keshavan specializes in research in the neurobiology of psychosis, especially as it pertains to first episode psychotic disorders.  

Diana Perkins, MD will talk about the potential benefits of early intervention and the importance of long term treatment adherence. 

Bebe Smith, LCSW and David Penn, PhD will introduce you to our new clinical program for adolescents and young adults who are in recovery from early psychosis. They will describe the mission of the program and the available services.
$10 registration fee requested, waived upon request. For information and registration: contact Ellen Rothman, 966-0018 or erothman@med.unc.edu
Adults may RECEIVE FREE THERAPY AND EARN $85.00     
If you have schizophrenia or schizoaffective disorder; if you hear voices that are upsetting to you, and are between the ages of 18-65, you may be able to participate in a research study looking at the effectiveness of Group Cognitive-Behavioral Therapy (CBT) and Group Supportive Therapy (ST) for reducing auditory hallucinations. It involves 12 sessions of either CBT or ST over a 3 month period and it’s FREE.  To find out more please call Liz Evans at (919) 843-5262 or email elizabeth_evans@med.unc.edu. This research is under the direction of Dr. David Penn, and has been approved by the UNC-CH behavioral IRB.

Children and Adolescents
The ASPIRE Research program at UNC-Chapel Hill’s Department of Psychiatry is currently recruiting children and adolescents for a variety of psychiatric  research studies. The goal of the research team is to enhance the care and well being of children and adolescents with psychiatric and neurodevelopmental disorders. We strive to support and enhance the well-being of families who care for children with these special challenges.  We are looking for children and adolescents who are diagnosed with Schizophrenia Spectrum Disorders, Bipolar Disorder or Autism Spectrum Disorders. Participants receive complete medical and psychiatric evaluations, free study-related medications and monetary compensation for participation. Contact: 1-800-708-0048. Dr Lin Sikich, MD lsikich@med.unc.edu
Early Birds, Save this date

  NAMI WALKS  IN THE  TRIAD

                October 8, 2005

 Awards announced at NAMI NC Spring Conference
 Dr. Elizabeth Detty of NAMI Rowan and Eileen Silber of NAMI Greensboro received Lifetime Achievement Awards.  Dr. Detty was recognized for leadership and advocacy in Rowan County where she also teaches Family to Family.  Ms. Silber has been a leader, teacher and advocate at the local, state and national levels for more than two decades, serving not only with NAMI, but also on numerous community and state level boards and task forces. While on the NAMI National Board she chaired the Standards Task Force, which examined and defined the structure of all three levels of NAMI. 

Terry Stelle, PhD, was recognized as Mental Health Professional of the Year. Dr. Stelle came to North Carolina in 1975 to serve as Area Director of the Foothills Area Program. He has served as  Chief of Adult and Child Mental Health in the Division and later Deputy Director, and two terms as  Director of Dorothea Dix Hospital where he “assembled a first rate staff resulting in changing Dix from a hospital in jeopardy of losing its accreditation to an institution that received full re-accreditation as of July, 2005.”   
Ann Akland, President of NAMI Wake County, was named Advocate of the Year.  A tireless advocate, Ms Akland was named Citizen of the Year by the Independent Weekly for her efforts in education the public about the closing of Dix Hospital. She served as President of the Board of Derek’s Renaissance House. She was recently elected to serves on the NAMI NC Board, and is a strong supporter of consumer members of NAMI.  
 Senator Martin Nesbitt and Representative James W. Crawford, Jr.  were named Legislators of the Year.  Senator Nesbitt, chair of the Legislative Oversight Committee on MH, DD/SAS and Vice Chair of the Mental Health Youth Services Committee, “has become our new champion in the Senate”. Rep. Crawford, an advocate for persons with mental illness since his first term in the legislature in the mid 1980’s, has chaired a number of mental health related committees.
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Board meets every other Second Sunday, 3-5pm 
Gifts to NAMI Orange
From Mimi & Jon Haebig in memory of Bill Collins

From Elizabeth Holsten in honor of Lennie and Susan Sellet
  Recovery Inc. Friday mornings at Caramore Community. Phone 918-3677.  Weekly group meetings offer a system of self-help techniques members learn and practice in their daily life. 
Mental Health Association in Orange County sponsors support groups. Free, open to public.  Call 942-8083 or visit www.mhaoc.com Anxiety Disorders, Depression/Bipolar, Schizophrenics Anonymous, Family Advocacy.            
Calendar

Friday, Saturday April 29-30. Rights and Empowerment Conference, “Building Trust Through Partnerships”. North Raleigh Hilton. 
Northwest AHEC, 1-800-277-7654. Yvonne Marlowe or email vmarlowe@wfubmc.edu.   
Wednesday May 4, Mental Health Reform Town Meeting, 6:30-8:30pm, Wake County Commons Building, 4011 Carya Drive, Raleigh.
Sponsored by NC Division of MH/DD/SAS Questions? Call 919-715-2780 
Saturday, May 14 NAMI Orange Meeting, Church of Reconciliation. 9:30AM Sharing time, fellowship, refreshments. 10:30AM educational program with Dr Edward Zimmer. Topic: “Suicide Prevention”  
Sunday May 15,  NAMI Orange Board. 3-5pm. Carol Woods Conference Rm.  
Saturday, May 21, 12thAnnual STEP Symposium, 8AM-1PM. William & Ida Friday Center, Highway 54 West, Chapel Hill. 
Theme: “Exploring Issues of Early Psychosis”. (See page 8 for detailed information)
Tuesday May 24, National Schizophrenia Awareness Day honors Phillipe Pinel, a founder of modern psychiatry. Durham Schizophrenics Anonymous is planning events. Contact Doug Register d.register@worldnet.att.net
 Saturday June 11, NAMI Orange Meeting, Church of Reconciliation. 9:30AM Sharing time. 10:30AM: Edward Wright and panel Topic: “Peer Support Initiative Alternatives”
Friday-Saturday June 17-18, Statewide Dual Diagnosis Consumer Conference. “Living Well: Breaking Barriers of Stigma in the 21st Century through Self Advocacy” Holiday Inn Crabtree Valley Mall, Raleigh. Contact: Dorothy O’Neal, (919)359-9276 or (919)333-7550
JULY & AUGUST…. NAMI Orange Potlucks, Dates and Hosts TBA
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Please join us or renew your membership.  Annual dues are $35.00. Open Door membership, $3.00 is available to those with limited income.  Your dues give you membership in the Orange County, North Carolina and National NAMI. Make your check payable to NAMI Orange County and mail with this completed form to: NAMI Orange County,

PO Box 4201, Chapel Hill, NC 27515
Our membership year beganJanuary 1, 2005
NAME________________________   PHONE:____________________ EMAIL________________________

MAILING ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________

____Annual membership dues ($35.00 regular or $3.00 open door)
____Donation (tax deductible)

____Please remove my name from your mailing list
NAMI Orange County is a 501(c)(3) organization. Your donation  is tax deductible. 




Local Affiliate of the National Alliance for the Mentally Ill

  PO Box 4201
 Chapel Hill  NC  27515-4201 

 www.namiorange.org
[image: image1.png]



Open Your Mind

Mental illnesses are brain disorders
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Opportunity for a Benevolent Investment


OPC, together with the Chrysalis Foundation and/or the Mental Health Association in North Carolina, want to apply for HUD funding to build either a group home or supervised apartments, a much needed resource, in Pittsboro or Siler City.  Because of HUD’s “site control” requirement, we are seeking an investor who owns an appropriate parcel or who is willing to purchase and hold such a parcel on our behalf during the HUD application process.  Anyone interested in exploring this opportunity to be a benevolent investor, please contact Judith Romanowski, OPC Housing Coordinator, 919-913-4034, or  � HYPERLINK "mailto:jromanowski@opc-mhc.org" ��jromanowski@opc-mhc.org�.
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